 MINUTES OF THE extraordinary MEETING of
CUERDEN PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 8th July 2025
Clerk email:  clerk@cuerdenparishcouncil.org.uk  Meeting at Cuerden Valley Park Cafe
The meeting opened at 3.30pm
1. Present, no apologies : Cllr N Whitham, Cllr A Whitham, Cllr M Brown.  Clerk A Phelan
2. No public in attendance
3. Approval of the minutes of the Meeting held June 23rd  - approved and signed
4. Matters arising – 
· Earlier today the parish met with Mr Andrew Suter, CEO of CVP. The Cinder Path proposal from the parish was formally presented to AS and a discussion followed.  Whilst agreed the re-opening of the historic Cinder Path was important to the park as well as the parish and local residents, the current commitments of the CVPT were such that it would need to be discussed in more detail at a later date once AS had fulfilled a number of ongoing projects and had the opportunity to consider the logistics, especially with regard to cost and public safety.  It was agreed that September, ideally prior to the parish meeting that month, would be the best time to meet again to discuss further and for the councillors to possibly walk the proposed route with AS and discuss feasibility at that time. The meeting ended with an interesting short tour of the parks ongoing projects and updates on other planned ones. Clerk to arrange a suitable meeting date in September.
· A current bank statement showing the years transactions had been obtained.
· The internal auditor had been confirmed, Mrs Amanda Partington of Leyland, a fee of £150 agreed and the letter of engagement was presented to the auditor today when all the documentation for the audit was passed over and has duly been signed by both parties. Once the audit is complete a meeting will be convened to finalise the AGAR and discuss the audit findings. 
5.  Items discussed.
· A 2024-25 asset register was missing from the documents presented to the auditor, this had now been prepared and would be presented to the auditor for clearance. 
· Planning application/Discharge of conditions - The withdrawal of 23/01000 for Cuerden Hall was discussed in some detail, the main issues being the closing of the access/exit road from Cuerden Hall drive and the repair of the Cinder Path tunnel.  Clerk had drafted a letter of response for the parish to the planning department seeking ramification of this action.
6.   Any Other Correspondence Received.  None
7. Any Other Business. - Exchange of Information Only. No new items, meeting closed 4.30
Date and Time of Next Meeting (start times may be amended) An extraordinary meeting will need to be called re AGAR, date to be agreed. 
Ann Phelan Clerk email: clerk@cuerdenparishcouncil.org.uk./ www.cuerdenparishcouncil.org.uk  
Chair  signed NW ……………………………………     Date  23/7/25
Clerk  signed AP
